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Memorial Day Picnic at Tucker’s Grove,
Special Feature on Padre Serra in KC Magazine

              
     By the time this article comes out, the 3rd Degree Exemplification 
will be over.  We have approximately 51  candidates and  about 120 
people coming to the dinner, which is a very good turnout. I have to 
apologize to any of  the old Knights because I had informed everyone 
that this was the first time that Council 5300 had put a 3rd Degree on. 
I have been mistaken and will correct myself to say the last time it was 
put on in the Goleta Council 5300 was in 1982. So I apologize to those 
that do remember that far back.
     Please don’t forget that we are going to have a Memorial Day Picnic 
on May  25th  at  Tuckers Grove in Kiwanis  meadows. The menu 
sounds great. It will be tri tip with brats and  all of  the trimmings.  So 
please attend. I will be inviting the parish to this event.
    In the April Columbia magazine there is an article on Father Junipero 
Serra who will be canonized in September of this year by Pope Francis. 
Father Serra was born in 1713.  He was raised in the village of Petra on 
the Spanish island of Mallorca. At the age of 18, he joined the Franciscan 
Order and took the name of Junipero, after one of the first companions 
of St Francis of Assisi.  At the age of 35, Father Serra got permission 
to become a missionary and  came  to Mexico. During his time as a 
missionary, Father Serra tried to improve the living conditions of the 
Indians by introducing farming crafts and trades. Father Serra also 
protested the treatment of Indians from the Spanish soldiers at that 
time. He tried his hardest to protect the Indians. In 1769 Father Serra 
arrived in the town of San Diego and started building his first mission 
in Alta, California. For the remaining 15 years of his life, he continued  
to  live out the motive “always forward never back.” Between the years 
1769 and 1782, Father Serra  established  the  first 9 of 21 eventual 
California missions. In1784 Father Serra passed away at the Mission 
San Carlos. On a side note, my wife and I have been to Washington, 
DC and have seen the statue of  Father Junipero Serra in the rotunda. 
After reading several articles on Father Serra, I feel that he should be 
canonized. He was a very holy man, and did much for the Indians 
and spread Christianity  throughout  California by establishing the 
missions.

In the love of Christ.
Vivat Jesus,  
Jim Bradbury
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SCHEDULE OF EVENTS

 

 

 

 

  

KNIGHTLINE 5300

MAY 2015
May 4 Monday Officers’ Meeting, Conference Room, 8 p.m.

May 10 Sunday Mother’s Day

May 10 Sunday Gourmet Parish Breakfast, Parish Hall, 8:30 - 11 a.m.

May 11 Monday Business Meeting, Parish Hall, 7:30 p.m.

May 14 Thursday The Ascension of the Lord

May 25 Monday Memorial Day Picnic at Tucker’s Grove Park in Area 5 (Kiwanis Meadows)

JUNE 2015
June 1 Monday Officers’ Meeting, Conference Room, 8 p.m.

June 7 Sunday Gourmet Breakfast, Parish Hall, 8:30 a.m. - 11 a.m.

June 7 Sunday Blood Donation Drive from 8 a.m. until noon, Parish Hall

June 8 Monday Business Meeting, Parish Hall, 7:30 p.m.

JULY 2015

July 4 Friday Junipero Serra Assemly Color Guard in 4th of July Parade;
BBQ after at Serra Hall.  All local Knights and wives

July 6 Monday Officers’ Meeting, Conference Room, 8 p.m.

July 12 Sunday Gourmet Breakfast, Parish Hall, 8:30 a.m. - 11 a.m.

July 13 Monday Business Meeting, Parish Hall, 7:30 p.m.

July 18 Saturday Pre Fiesta Party, Parish Hall, 6:30 p.m. - 9 p.m.

July 25 Saturday Fiesta Booth Set-up, De la Guerra Plaza, 7 a.m.

July 29 - August 1 Wed, Sun Fiesta Week, Coke Booth, De la Guerra Plaza, 10 a.m. - 11 p.m.

May 1, 2015, The Knightline 5300 is published monthly in Goleta, California as the Official Newsletter of the Knights of 
Columbus, Goleta Valley Council 5300, P.O. Box 65, Goleta, CA 93116-0065. Publication of Knightline 5300 is an activity 
of the Knights of Columbus and all members are welcome to participate. Neither the Editor nor the Council may agree or 
disagree with opinions expressed within this publication’s articles and neither take responsibility or offer endorsements of 
advertisers. Knightline 5300 deadline is the 20th of the month for the following month’s issue. Subscription price included 
in dues.

Joe T. Kovach, Knightline Editor,
E-mail: joetk79@cox.net
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Chancellor’s Report
SK James DeLarvin, Chancellor

MAY BIRTHDAYS
Rev. Lucio Luigi Juarez May 6

Isidro A. Muro   May 6

Albert S. Moriarity  May 8

Paul E. Christiansen May 9

Ricardo A. Roberto  May 12

Paul F. Strittmatter May 12

Frank J. Pineda May 13

Frank J. Donohoe May 18

Roy K. Fong May 18

Juan Navarro  May 24

Artemio Garcia    May 25

KEEP IN YOUR PRAYER. Thank you.

•	 SK Tom E. Puerling, who is suffering from rectal cancer
•	 SK Robert J. Gauthier who is suffering from liver 

cancer
•	 SK Brian Klinge
•	 SK Roy Schrader
•	 SK Larry Torres
•	 Bro. Teo Nungaray who is suffering from pancreatic 

cancer
•	 Bro. Fritz Cahill and his son Tom Cahill
•	 SK Al Meckelborg
•	 Eileen Pando, widow of SK Joe Pando
•	 Bro. Roy Fong, who is suffering from Parkinson’s 

disease
•	 Camille Moynihan, widow of SK John Moynihan
•	 Patricia Schrader, wife of SK Roy Schrader
•	 David Schrader, son of SK Roy Schrader
•	 Carol McLafferty, widow of PGK Bill McLafferty
•	 Martha Farebrother, wife of SK David Farebrother
•	 For District Deputy Ray Centeno’s father
•	 SK Joe Duwell and his wife Ruth
•	 For Christian Franzen, nephew of Deacon Wayne 

Rascati
•	 Terry Pugh, wife of SK Earl Pugh
•	 Nancy Herrera, widow of SK Pablo Herrera
•	 Joe Vampola, brother of SK Mark Vampola
•	 Sr. Teresa Meza, sister of SK Jose Meza
•	 Anita Pullens, sister-in-law of SK Felix Sanchez
•	 Donna Abels, wife of SK Jim Abels
•	 Denise Swiacki, wife of SK Walter Swiacki
•	 SK Garvan Kuskey, Past President of Serra Club
•	 For Father Frank Colburn
•	 For Father Tomas Ellis
•	 For Randy Ganske
•	 For Ray Rodman, Monica’s father, who is having 

medical problems
•	 We also should be praying for our priests and deacons 

who are our spiritual leaders in our spiritual community.
•	 For the repose of the soul of SK Horace James Schooter 

who passed on to his Eternal Reward on Easter morning, 
April 5, 2015.  Our heartfelt condolences and prayers 
go out to Jim and family in this time of loss.  May the 
Perpetual Light shine upon him.

Pro-Life Report for March 2015
     
   Here is something to think about.  What would you think of 
having a Pro-Life Center next to the local Planned Parenthood on 
Garden Street right here in Santa Barbara?  Would you support 
that?  What would happen if the K of C would invest in such a 
center?  
     The International 40 Days for Life movement got its start from a 
Pro-Life Center across from a Planned Parenthood facility.  When 
that PP closed because of the Pro-Life presence, then 40 Days for 
Life moved into that closed PP and set it up as the headquarters for 
40 Days for Life.     
     What do you think we could do with the local PP building when 
it goes out of business?  What good could we replace it with?

     

John C. Kirk, Jr. - Pro-Life Director
Goleta Valley Knights of Columbus
967-5996 - jckirkjr@aol.com



In Loving Memory of

Horace James Schooter
Sept. 25, 1934 - April 5, 2015

	 Jim Schooter, 80, died 
peacefully in his sleep on 
Easter morning, April 5, 
2015.
	 Jim will be lovingly 
remembered by many friends	
and family, including his wife 
Lynne, his children Denis 
(Andrea), Pat (PJ) and Brian 
(Quynh) and grandchildren, 

Travis (Tabatha),Tyler, Brittany,  Katie and Shane.
     Jim was born September 25, 1934 in Rochester, New 
York, the son of James Jerome and Mary Agnes Schooter.  
He attended Glenclyffe Seminary where he pursued 
Philosophy and Religious Studies earning a Bachelor’s of 
Arts Degree in 1955.
     He joined the U.S. Air Force and served as an Airman 
Second Class from May 1, 1956 through April 30, 1960.  
He met the love of his life, Lynne Schultz at a dance club 
for Catholic singles in Orlando, Florida and they married 
on March 30, 1959. The newlyweds were stationed in 
Albuquerque, New Mexico.
     After Jim completed his time in the Air Force, he accepted 
a job with IBM in Goleta, CA., as a Field Engineer.
     In 1962 Jim and Lynne settled into life in their new home 
in Goleta and began raising their family.  They were devoted 
members of St. Raphael’s Church. Jim  shared his love of 
the Lord by teaching CCD classes at the church and sang in 
the choir for many years.  Jim became a 4th Degree Knights 
of Columbus Honorary Life Member on April 12, 1988. .  
He became a Council 5300 member on Feb. 10, 1975, a 2nd 
Degree on March 10, 1975 and 3rd Degree on June 1, 1975.  
His sponsor was Roy Schrader.
     An avid amateur amateur ham radio operator with the 
call sign WA6SJC, Jim always had an ear to the ground and 
knew everything that was going on in his neighborhood.  Jim 
also served as volunteer at Goleta  Valley Cottage Hospital.
     After Jim’s retirement from IBM, Jim and Lynne enjoyed 
traveling around the USA in their RV visiting friends and 
family and enjoying the outdoor lifestyle.
     On Thursday, April 9, 2015 at Welch-Ryce-Haider 
Goleta. There was a Vigil at 2 p.m., followed by a Rosary 
at 3 p.m. Funeral Mass at St. Raphael Church was held at 
10 a.m., Friday, April 10, 2015.  Arrangements by Welch-
Ryce-Haider.
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Franciscan Monks
at Knights Breakfast

KC Color Corps

Photo by Bill Konkol.

Enjoying the KC Gourmet Breakfast on April 12 in the 
Parish Hall were these five Franciscan Friars shown with 
parishioners Ellen Martin and Frank Sanitate.  Monks 
are Montie Chavez, Hank Fagnant, Paul Fesefeldt, 
Anthony Kote-wilah and Andre Repucci.

Confirmation at Our Lady Of Guadalupe.  The 4th 
Degree Knights Color Corps took part at this ceremony. 
They include, left to right - Larry Torres, Frank Donohoe, 
Jim Garland, Raphael Cardenas, Ed Barrier, Michael 
Donovan, Jack Turney, Francisco Cabrera and Jose 
Mesa. Photo by Maria Cabrera.
The Color Corps also took part in the Confirmation 
ceremony at St. Joseph’s Church in Carpinteria.
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EXPIRES 5-24-2015

EXPIRES 5-24-2015

EXPIRES 5-24-2015

EXPIRES 5-24-2015

EXPIRES 5-24-2015
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A SPIRITUAL PILGRIMAGE TO
PORTUGAL, SPAIN, FRANCE & ITALY

Friday, August 28 - Friday, September 11, 2015
LOS ANGELES/LOS ANGELES - $4,199.00

Plus $740.00 airline taxes/fuel surcharges. Insurance $271.00 (Optional). Single room supplement $699.00

Aug 28 - Depart Los Angeles at 1:45 non-stop to Amsterdam
Aug 29 - Amsterdam, Lisbon, Sant Rem/Fatima
Aug 30 - FATIMA
Aug 31 - Fatima, Salamanca, Avila
Sept 1 - Avila, Barcelona
Sept 2 - Barcelona, loURCES
Sept 3 - LOURDES
Sept 4 - Lourdes, Paris
Sept 5 - Paris
Sept 6 -Paris, Florence
Sept 7 - Florence, Pisa
Sept 8 - Montecatini, Orvieto, Rome
Sept 9 - Papal Audience/ Basilicas
Sept 10 - Vatican Museum, Imperial Rome
Sept 11 - Rome, Los Angeles

For more information and reservation, please contact:

CHAPLAIN Fr. Lucio Juarez
St. Raphael Church

5444 Hollister Ave, Santa Barbara, CA 93111
805-967-5641

frlucioluigi-straphaels@outlook.com
What Your Tour Includes::
* Round trip air from Los Angeles
* Transfer and sightseeing in air conditioned motor coach
* Accommodation in four star and superior three star hotels
* Daily breakfast and dinner
* Services of tour guide throughout the journey
* Entrance fee and local taxes
* Holy Mass and religious activities

NOT INCLUDED: Lunches, items of personal nature and gratuities
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Printer of
KNIGHTLINE
since 2008

Please call or visit graphicinksb.com for more information

Printer of
KNIGHTLINE
since 2008

Join the Fun with Your Bingo Friends

S.B. Elks Lodge
150 N. Kellogg Ave.

Now Serving

Food!

BINGO AT THE ELKS

Every Thursday Night
Doors Open at 5:00 pm

Early Birds start at 6:30pm
“Buy-Ins” $20.00

Additional Packs $5.00

Do o’s Café

Photo by Thomas Mendoza

Domingo & Teresa Sifuentez and daughter Monica
owners of Domingo’s Cafe

5782 Hollister Ave., 967-0655
Open 7 Days a week - 6:30 a.m. - 2 p.m.
Family Owned and Operated Since 1978

Serving Friends and Visitors
Delicious Mexican and American Foods

Breakfast and Lunch Specials

At present location since 2000,
previously at Orchid Bowl for 13 years

initially at San Marcos Bowl from 1974-1987

ming
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(805) 403-4983
Fax (805) 562-8755

5276 Hollister Ave., Suite 405

Russell Newby
Tax Service Enrolled Agent

*  Tax Preparation for Individuals

*  Businesses * Estates * Trusts

*  Multistate Returns

*  Audit Representation

*  IRS Problem Resolution

Since 1988

FAIRVIEW BARBERS

ALL TYPE CUTS · FOR APPOINTMENT PHONE 

967-6112

4 Barbers to Serve You
Tim, Andy, Poco & Rick

137 No. Fairview Ave. - Goleta
In the Breeze Way

In Fairview Shopping Center
Since 1964
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Happy 78th Birthday on May 18th

Francis ‘Frank’ Donohoe
    Francis ‘Frank’ Joseph Donohoe Jr. was born on May 18, 1937 in 
Wilmington, Delaware.
    Frank and Cay (Cyback) were married on Sept. 7, 1963, 51 years ago 
this summer, at the Old Mission Santa Barbara by Father Emmanuel 
Meusseingang, the Pastor.  Last year was their 50th Wedding Anniversary.
    Proud parents of four grown children: Patrick, Sharon, Cathleen and Paul.  
Proud grandparents of Annebel (15) and Jasper (13) van der Meulen and 
Kadin (14) and Jacob (12) Donohoe.  Cay and Frank feel most pleased to 
have three children and all four grandchildren living in Santa Barbara.
Frank and Cay are thrilled to report that Annebel and Jasper are scheduled to 
receive the sacraments of Baptism and First Communion on May 11, 2014 
at St. Raphael’s Church.
    Both Frank and Cay have been active in the St. Raphael and Goleta 
community since 1963.  Frank was one of the three original Eucharistic 
Ministers in 1969 along with Tony Varesio and Mike Bowers.  He has been 
a member of the Parish Council, teacher in the Jr. High CCD program, 
Lector and Cantor at Mass.  Frank served as the 35th Grand Knight of the 
Goleta Valley Knights of Columbus during the 1996-97 Columbian year.  
His son Patrick was elected Grand Knight for Columbian year 2012-13, the 
first ‘second generation’ GK for Council 5300.  Frank joined the Knights 
in Kokomo, Indiana in 1961 and rejoined Council 5300 in 1990 with Ken 
Kuether as his sponsor.
    The Donohoes first met while both were working for Delco in Goleta.  
Frank came from the Kokomo plant in 1962 while Cay Cyback transferred 
from GM’s Cadillac Division in Cleveland, Ohio.
    Frank graduated from St. Thomas the Apostle Grade School in Bloomfield, 
N.J. and Bloomfield High School in 1954.  He received his BEE degree in 
1958 from Villanova University in Pennsylvania and his MBA in 1983 from 
Golden Gate Univ. in San Francisco.  He served in the U.S. Marine Corps 
Reserves from 1960-68.
    Frank retired in 1995 as a Principal Engineer after 35-years with General 
Motors Corp.  He then worked for Raytheon Company from 1995-2006.
    Cay has been a realtor for more than 34 years, presently working with 
the family owned brokerage.  Her parish involvements have included 
helping with the Parish Centennial Yearbook’s portrait scheduling, Finance 
Committee, Parish Council and Women’s Auxiliary.

Sir Knight Frank and Patrick Donohoe in their 4th 
degree Color Corps regalia, providing honor guard at a 

recent Confirmation ceremony.

Family gathers on the 50th Anniversary celebration 
Cruise to Mexico on the ship Golden Princess in 
November 2013.  Front row: Frank, Cay and Jabob. Row 
2: Jasper, Dorin, Kadin and Annebel. Row 3: Maggie 
Crosby, Cathleen, Paul.  Row 4:  Patrick, Sharon, Pjot 
van der Meulen.

Frank and Cay with the children in 1974. 
Paul, Patrick, Sharon and Cathleen

Francis at his First Communion
With his father and mother, Francis Sr., 

Margaret O’Neill and sister Mary.
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CORRECTION
     

In the April Knightline in a full page ad were two 
errors needing attention. The initial for Mario 
Borgatello should be F. and not R. at shown.
    Also in the article it was noted about sons David 
and Mario Jr.  Mario is not Jr. and his middle initial 
is A.

Happy 56th Birthday on May 6
Rev. Lucio Luigi Juarez

Born:  May 6, 1959 in San Luis Potosi, Mexico
Ordained Priest on July 16, 1991 at Cathedral
     of San Luis Potosi
Father’s assignments since his ordination:
* St. Gerard Majella in Culver City;
* St. Elizabeth in Van Nuys;
* St. Matthias in Huntington Park;
* St. Anthony’s in Gardena;
* St. Denis in Diamond Bar;
* St. John Neumann in Santa Maria;
* Santa Clara in Oxnard.
* St. Raphael (July 1, 2014 - for 5 years)

From 1987-1991 Father was at St. John’s Seminary
in Camarillo doing ministerial training  at
St. Joseph’s in downtown LA, 
St. Paschal Baylon in Thousand Oaks, 
American Martyrs in Manhattan Beach and 
St. Joseph, the Worker, in Canoga Park.

Father became a member of the Knights of Columbus 
at St. John Neumann in Santa Maria in 2009.
Father boasted, “I have a great respect for the
Knights of Columbus and for their ministry in the
Church. They’ve always been very faithful, active,
hard working, caring and welcoming to the parishes 
that I have served.  I admire their faithfulness.”

This Special Tribute to Rev. Lucio Luigi Juarez 
was paid for by Joe & Geri Kovach
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If You Run A Business 
You Will Want To Read This…

Legatus is an international organization of 
Catholic business leaders and their spouses 
who want to live their faith more fully and 
integrate their values into their businesses – 
no fundraising and no projects. The Santa 
Barbara Chapter meets each month for Mass, 
dinner, and a program designed to assist 
members in bringing their faith to the marketplace.

If you run or own a business or other 
organization, and would like to meet with 
other Catholic business leaders in this setting, 
visit the Legatus website at www.legatus.org 
or call Ed Leicht at (805) 681-0969.
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MARIO R. BORGATELLO
April 18, 1918 - August 15, 2013

Mario, at age 18, joined the Knights of Columbus Council #1684.
     Mario F. Borgatello was born on April 18, 1918 in Santa Barbara, California, the 
youngest of five children to Secondo Borgatello and Josephine Prato Borgatello.  Six 
short months after Mario was born, Secondo passed away leaving Josephone to raise 
five young children on her own.  Times were very tough and they did the best that 
they could to get by on a daily basis with much help from Santa Barbara County 
Social Services.  As a way to feed the family, Josephine began providing boarding for 
the immigrants that would come from Italy as gardeners and stone masons.
     In the late 1920’s Mario and his older brother Charles started collecting food 
scraps to help feed the hogs that their mom was raising.  Over the years this hauling 
business has evolved into what is now known as MarBorg Industries. In 1938 Mario 
met Marguerite Saulsburg, the love of his life.  They were married in November of 
1941 at St. Joan of Arc Church in Las Vegas.  Mario and Marguerite (Peggy) were 
married for 70-years and had two sons, David and Mario Jr.  Peggy died June 1, 2011.  
Since then the family has blossomed to 7 grandchildren and 21 great-grandchildren.  
Grandchildren are Theresa Carlson, Anthony Borgatello, Brian Borgatello, Andrea 
Forey, Kathy Koeper, Kristine Trockmorton, Kerri Boeddeker.  Great-Grandchildren 
are Austin Borgatello, Brian David Borgatello, Sophia Borgatello, Nathan Borgatello, 
Katie Delgadillo, Kristie Delgadillo, Dane Carlson, Bella Carlson, Anthony 
Borgatello, Adriana Borgatello, Kylie Koeper, Jacob Koeper, Benjamin Boeddeker, 
Hunter Boeddeker, Harrison Boeddeker, Samuel Boeddeker, Victoria Throckmorton, 
Travis Trockmorton, Juliana Forey,  Nicholas Forey and Lucay Forey.

Four photos in color were taken at Mario’s 93rd birthday. The other is of Mario and Peggy with their two sons.

Mario has been a KC member for 77 years.

In Memory of
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    Roy Kai Fong was born on May 18, 1924 in Los Angeles, California. 
Soon after receiving his AA Degree in LA City College, Roy would join 
the U.S. Air Force at age 19.  
    His parents, Edward F. and Cane Lee, were proud when he served as a 
Radio Operator in Wisconsin and graduated in Control Network System 
and was assigned to 474th Fighter Group, 430th Squadron.  He would 
serve in the European Theatre to direct pilots how to return safely to their 
base.  The pilots would call Roy for homing instructions and Roy would 
give them bearing instructions to come home.
    Roy and Elizabeth (Liz) Joan Hall first met in Los Angeles and were 
married on December 8, 1979 at St. Brendan Church.  They moved to 
Santa Barbara in 1981 and became very active with St. Raphael Church 
until 2007.  They now reside in Foster City and attend St. Luke’s Church.
     After his military service Roy would work as Sr. Electrical Draftsman 
for the Los Angeles Department of Water & Power for 30+ years.  For 10 
years Roy worked at UCSB’s Facility Management as Electrical Engineer, 
retiring in 1990. 
     Roy would become a Knights of Columbus member on October 9, 2000, 
a 2nd Degree on Dec. 7, 2000 and 3rd Degree on March 6, 2005.  His 
sponsor was Bernie Jochum.  He enjoyed attending business meetings and 
attending KC socials.
     Roy has had a Contractors C10 License for electrical work for years.  
He volunteered for many electrical work at St. Mark’s Church in Isla Vista, 
for friends and relatives, all free work with joy and love.  At 36 Roy would 
build his own house while in Los Angeles.  His hobbies include classical 
music, fishing, golfing, hiking, calligraphy, electrical work and loves 
improvising things.  He trained his son Edward in calligraphy and Ed now 
works for the LA City Mayor as a calligrapher. Roy’s two brothers and two 
sisters passed away in the past three years.
    Roy is proud of his sons Ron and Edward and daughter Eileen and 
grandchildren David, Stephanie, Kellie and Lauren.  
    While at St. Raphael’s, Roy helped Liz to do anything necessary in 
church such as shining the Sacred Vessels, candle brass holders, remove 
wax and love cleaning up the church.
    Elizabeth’s birthplace was Shanghai, China and her father Joseph Hall and 
mother Mary Soong Hall were very proud of their  eight girls in the family.  
They are Lily Law (deceased), Rose Chang (San Clemente), Jacqueline 
Kuo (New York), Catherine (Foster City), twins Mary (Chatsworth) 
and Monice Donovan (Huntington Beach and Teresa Yu (Cerritos) and 
Elizabeth (Foster City). 
   At age 29 Liz would come to the USA.  She worked as an Executive 
Secretary for the CEO of Hollywood Presbyterian Medical Center.
    When moving to Santa Barbara she worked  as a Legal Secretary and 

Happy 91th Birthday on May 18th

Roy Kai Fong

Portrait of Roy and Liz taken for
the St. Raphael Centennial Yearbook in 1996.

Roy and Liz ready to cut into their
wedding cake on Dec. 8, 1979.
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   The Knights of Columbus 5300 would love if every Knight would contribute toward getting a needed used vehicle 
(Toyota RAVA4) for Father Richard.
   Past Grand Knight Bill Fuhrer and current Grand Knight Jim Bradbury hope Knights will make personal donations 
to help Father Richard.
Suggestions:
1). Check payable to Knights of Columbus, Council 5300 with notation on the check - for Fr. Richard’s car. Treasurer 
Joe Darga and Financial Secretary Vince Filippello will then mail one check from all the gifts.
2). Mail your gift directly to Father Richard at his current address and assignment at Bishop Manoque Catholic High 
School, 110 Bishop Manoque Drive, Reno, Nevada, 89511

Father’s email address is richzzi@hotmail.com
His cell phone: 857-260-9756.

Can You Please Help?

later joined Roy at UCSB.  Liz started as Secretary with the Admissions 
Office, then transferred to work with the Vice Chancellor’s Office as 
Administrative Assistant until she retired in 1991.
    After retirement Liz spent time in keeping St. Raphael Church sacristy in 
order.  Other important things she loved to do include:  Eucharistic Minister 
for Mass and the Sick, cleaned and filled holy water bowls,  shining sacred 
vessels, washing purificators, set up for morning and afternoon Masses, 
kept tabernacle doors clean in and out and made and replaced inner 
Eucharistic pad when dirty and provided altar cloth material and asking 
Martha Avila to do the sewing.  Liz noted, “It was always a joy for me to 
set up and serve for Benediction.” 
    Liz stated, “I love classical music and used to play the piano, but now 
my fingers don’t cooperate any more.”

    Mrs. Fong  acclaimed, “I love my first Pastor Father Steve (Downes), as well as Father 
Bruce Correio, my second Pastor whom I learned so much from him how to love our Lord.
I always consider Fr. Bruce as my rock.  Also, Father Leo taught me many things too that 
I put it to practice at St. Luke Church.”
    Roy and Liz’s travels have taken them on five cruises, Rome twice, Hong Kong, China 
in 2002, Medjugore, Italy, France, Grand Canyon, Bryce, Monument Valley, Zion, The 
Arches and went with the 474th Fighter Group back to Europe twice for the 40th and 50th 
D-Day Anniversaries to trace back war paths. 

-  Knight Joe Kovach assisted Liz in writing this Happy Birthday Tribute to Roy, who is 
suffering from Parkinson’s disease.

 Behind him was a fox hole use only when enemy 
plane over field.  Look at all that hair had!

Roy at age 19 in service uniform.



May 2015, Knightline 5300, Page 14

Please Patronize ‘Knightline’ Advertisers
	
	 	 Since July 2011 when the KNIGHTLINE featured local business advertisers and also paid announce-ments  spotlighting KC members’  
Birthdays,  Anniversaries and  Obituary Tributes, the ad revenue has reached $27,213 for the 47 editions.  The generosity of these businesses 
and members has enabled Council 5300 to print the entire 12 or 16-pages (usually) in full color at no cost to the membership.
	 We urge you to patronize these businesses and KC members who are or have been advertising in our Knightline.  And tell them 
‘Thank You’ for being a part of the paper.
	 These special businesses and KC members include: KC member Dan Knauss, owner of Goleta Valley Optical; 
KC member Mark McClintock, owner of Tower Roofing & Gutters by Tower; The Modugno Family, owners of Santa Cruz Markets; Russell 
Newby, owner of Newby Tax Services; KC member Bill McNamara’s wife Elaine, owner of Dazzling Animals Jewelry; KC member Joe Darga 
& family, owners of South Coast Realty; KC member Mell Hueston, DJ; KC member Max Keller, tribute to son Tom;  Alex Leung, owner of 
Graphicink; The Borgatello Family at MarBorg Industries; Gwen Hueston, Manager at Calvary Cemetery; Ruben Rey, owner of Pueblo Del  
Rey Funeral Services; Tim Carey, owner of Fairview Barbers; Domingo & Teresa Sifuentez, owners of Domingo’s Café; George Murdoch, 
owner of Clean Sweep Tubular George & Co.; KC member Joe T. Kovach, KC member Stephen Montross, owner of Montross Electric; Bro. 
Eric Pilarcik & Jason Womack, @ Old Mission Historic Mausoleum;  Ryan Reeves, owner of Pac-West Termite Control; Mary C. Jochum & Don 
McCutcheon, owners of Hair Studio 404; Dr. Larry Basham & Dr. Kevin Miller, Dentists; John Machuca at S&J Gardening, Robert & Rosemary 
Shull, owners of Shull Investments; Susan Schiferl, Photography+Graphic Design, KC member Walter Swiacki & family, Katrina Chase, Father 
John E. Collins, CSP; Patrick J. Konkol - Eagle Court of  Honor, S.B. Elks Lodge Weekly Bingo, Italia Pizza and Pasta,  Father Armando Ibanez 
Poetry Alive Contest, Glenn Schiferl, Scoutmaster  Troop 105, The Jewelry Mart, Pepe’s Restaurant.
	 Birthday and Anniversary Announcements  by KC members;  John & Mildred Sternot,  Bob & Aggie Gauthier,  Joe & Audrey Meitz,  
Dan Knauss,  Don & Lucille Aubrey,  Bruce  Velasco, Ken Kuether,  Paul & Roberta  Coyne,  Roy and Pat Schrader,  John  Moynihan,  Msgr. 
Stephen Downes,  Deacon  Wayne Rascati,  Deacon Stephen Montross,  Felix & Julie Sanchez,  Dick & Virginia Karr,   Brian Klinge,  Gerald 
Liponi,  Dick Bilski,   Hal Thompson,  Mario Borgatello,  Al Meckelborg,  Kenneth  Riley,  Rev. Richard Kayizzi,  Bernard Jochum, Fritz Cahill,  
Joseph Kovach, Thomas Turner, William Fuhrer, Glenn Schiferl,  Carlos Valenzuela,   Joseph  Duwell,  William  Konkol,  Thomas  Puerling,  
Edmund  Page,  Richard  Nordsieck,  Leroy Kwarcinski,  James A. Wasil,  Frances ‘Frank’ Donohoe, Richard Scholl, Robert Shull, John Kestel, 
Geri Kovach, Jesse & JoAnn Ponce, Joseph Darga, Roy Fong, Bill & Elaine McNamara, Joe & Geri Kovach, Dr. Charles Owen,  Mell & Gwen 
Hueston, Chawa Ramirez,  Rev. Lucio Juarez.
	 Obituaries:  Ralph Modugno,  Leonard  Cruess,  Raymond Tafelski, Val Taylor,  Sam Alfano,  Joe Lima,  John Moynihan, Jack 
Easterbrook, Vincent Mustacich,  Kenneth Riley,  Benjamin Beh,  Harold Thompson, Joseph R. Meitz,  Joseph Hazher, 
James Wasil, Lawrence Kubecka, Cornelis Blokdyk, Bernard Jochum, Stephen Schlesselmann, David Morelos, Walter McCartney.
Horace James Schooter.

Advertise in the Future Issues
Knights of Columbus,

Goleta Valley Council 5300

KNIGHTLINE
Monthly Publication - 53rd Year

PO Box 65, Goleta, CA 931116-0064
Advertising Rates

Size Ad…..Full Color Cost
1/8 page.. $25 or $20 if prepaid;  

1/4 page… $45 or $35 if prepaid;
1/2 page…  $75 or $60 if prepaid; 
1 page…  $125 or $100 if prepaid.

Call Joe Kovach,
Volunteer Ad Salesperson, 964-0881 
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS, COUNCIL 5300 OFFICERS FOR YEAR 2014 - 2015

Grand Knight James H. Bradbury (805) 964-8001 grandknight@kc5300.org

Chaplain Vacant

Deputy Grand Knight John C. Kirk Jr. (805) 967-5996 jckirkjr@aol.com

Chancellor James DeLarvin (805) 570-4934 JDelarvin@yahoo.com

Warden Mario Cervantes (805) 689-4304 ridencaresb7@gmail.com

Advocate Richard Scholl (805) 964-6384 richardscholl@hotmail.com

Recorder John Peyton (805) 964-1685 jpeyton999@msn.com

Financial Secretary Vince Filippello (805) 964-6303 filippello@ cox.net

Treasurer Joseph Darga (805) 964-3264 newheart1229@cox.net

Outside Guard Jose Meza (805) 682-8637

Inside Guard Rafael Cardenas (805) 967-2309 ggcon51@cox.net

Trustee - 3 Years William Fuhrer (805) 683-4236 fuhrerklnsk@msn.com

Trustee - 2 Years Patrick Donohoe (805) 698-6102 PatDonohoe64@yahoo.com

Trustee - 1 Year Ed Barrier (805) 886-0190 ebarrier@att.net

SERVICE PROGRAM ORGANIZATIONS

Program Director James H. Bradbury (805) 964-8001 cowbou@cox.net

Church Director Brian Klinge (805) 967-4753 bklinge5@cox.net

Community Director Richard Scholl (805) 964-6384 richardscholl@hotmail.com

Council Director Patrick Donohoe (805) 698-6102 patdonohoe64@yahoo.com

Family Director Vacant

Youth Director John Vasellina (805) 964-3466 srym12@yahoo.com

Pro-Life Director John C. Kirk Jr. (805) 967-5996 jckirkjr@aol.com

Membership Director Francis Chris Arnoult (805) 964-6324 fcarnoult@ieee.org

OTHER IMPORTANT CONTACTS

Supreme Knight Carl Anderson (203) 772-2130 info@kofc.org

State Deputy Avelino Doliente (909) 434-0460 state.deputy@kofc-california.org

District Deputy Ray Centeno rcjrsgt4@verizon.net

District Warden Bruce Garcia (805) 964-8321 gar317@yahoo.com

Faithful Navigator Richard Scholl (805) 964-6384 richardscholl@hotmail.com

Insurance Field Agent David Nordella (805) 450-4393 David.Nordella@kofc.org

Knightline Advertising Joe T. Kovach (805) 964-0881 joetk79@cox.net

CALLING COMMITTEE-COLUMBIA YEAR 2014 - 2015

A - Akey to Breyman Carol Kuether (805) 967-8373 cgkuether@aol.com

B - Brokaski to Donovan Sandra Filippello (805) 964-6303 filippello@cox.net

D - Downes to Karr Roberta Coyne (805) 967-7880 coyn3SB@aol.com

K - Keller to McCartney Janet Page (805) 964-4187

M - McClenathan to Montross Evelina Curzan (805) 964-4493 dutchevy@cox.net

M - Morales to Perez Chawa Ramirez (805) 964-3775

P - Peyton to Schlesselmann Elaine McNamara (805) 964-4526 dazzlinganimals@cox.net

S - Scholl to Trautt Eleanore Paulazzo (805) 968-5240 eleanor.paulazzo@gmail.com

T - Turney to Zanolini Julie Sanchez (805) 964-3398

Widows Joanne Andersson (805) 967-8645
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Monday, May 25, 2014

Tucker’s Grove Park
(Area 5 - near Kiwanis Meadows)

For Knights of Columbus Members and their Guests

TRI TIP ,  brats,
beans, chili, salad, and dessert... 

Salsa, chips and beverages

Adult:  $7.00
Chldren (under 12):  $3.00

Social time begins at 1:30 pm 
Dinner will be served at 4:00 pm

 50/50 Raffle
Limited (non-reserved) Parking

Enter the park, turn right and drive to the farthest parking lot,
the one past the creek 




